






Auditor General for Wales’ Audit Certificate and report 
I report in respect of my audit of the accounts under section 13 of the Act, whether any matters that come to my 
attention give cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met. My audit has 
been conducted in accordance with guidance issued by the Auditor General for Wales.  

I certify that I have completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 March 2022 of: 
 

Bangor on Dee Community Council 

Auditor General’s report 

Audit opinion – Qualified 
Except for the matters reported below in my Basis for Qualification* on the basis of my review, in my opinion no matters have 
come to my attention giving cause for concern that in any material respect, the information reported in this Annual Return: 
• has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices; 
• that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met; 
• is not consistent with the Council’s governance arrangements; and 
• that the Council does not have proper arrangements in place to secure economy, efficiency and effectiveness in its use 

of resources.   

Basis for Qualification 

In my opinion: 
• The Council has not complied with the Public Audit (Wales) Act 2004: 

• The Council did not publish a notice to disclose the late certification of the Annual Report by the Clerk and 
the Chair of the Council; and 

• The Annual Report was approved after the commencement date for exercise of electors rights. 
 
Other matters arising and recommendations 

I draw the Council’s attention to the following matters and recommendations which do not affect my audit opinion but should be 
addressed by the body.  

• Asset Register: 

• We note that the fixed asset register is not complete and does not agree to the value included within the 
Annual Return. We recommend that the Council reviews its assets and ensures all assets are properly 
recorded. 

• Council meetings: 
• We have noted that there were no meetings from March 2021 to November 2021 due to the COVID 

pandemic. Due to this and lack of available minutes we have been unable to confirm financial regulations 
and standing orders have been adhered to during the year.   

• We have also noted that the Clerk’s employment contract has not been signed which should be rectified as a 
matter of urgency. 

 

 

  
Richard Harries, Director, Audit Wales  
For and on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales  
 

Date: 02/03/2023 
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